
 

 
 

ADDENDUM 18-075 TO DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE (DNS) 18-069 
DATED: NOVEMBER 29, 2018 

 
Name of Proposal:  DNS 18-069: CAMPBELL LAKE ACCESS REDEVELOPMENT 
 
Description of Original Proposal:  
The Campbell Lake Access Area is one of the water access sites in Skagit County. The project will 
provide for a better user experience with the following renovations: remove the failed boat ramp 
planks (roughly 11CY of material), replace it with a new boat ramp with articulated concrete mats 
on all sides (roughly 34CY of material); add a boarding float (6’ by 60’) with a 6’ by 24’ concrete 
abutment adjacent to the new ramp; remove the existing vault toilet, replace the vault toilet with a 
new CXT pre-cast Tioga double ADA compliant vault toilet; resurface existing asphalt road and 
parking area (roughly 25,064 SF), add a new asphalt parking area (roughly 4,908 SF); relocate 
existing barrier rock; add a new metal roof-covered picnic shelter (15’ by 23’ with 2 picnic tables) ; 
remove some existing paving and gravel and replace the area with a grass filter strip (3,370 SF). 
 
Description of Addendum 18-063: 
An additional float, measuring 8’ by 20’ will be added perpendicular to the end of the proposed 
float, forming a “L” shape, to allow for user groups to have more access to deeper waters. This 
will also include an additional pile to secure the panel. These additions can be seen in details on 
Sheet 8 of the attached revised plan set. No other alterations or additions are proposed. 
 
Proponent/Applicant: Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife 
       Contact: Chris Gourley 
       600 Capitol Way North 
       Olympia, WA. 98501 
       (360) 902-8392 
       Christina.Gourley@dfw.wa.gov 
 
Location of Proposal:  WDFW Campbell Lake Access Site, 5834 Campbell Lake Rd, Anacortes, 
Skagit County, Washington:  Township 34N, Range 1E, Section 12. 
 
Lead Agency:  Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife (WDFW) 
 
This addendum is being distributed pursuant to WACs 197-11-600 and 197-11-625. The 
updated information provided above does not substantially change the analysis of 
significant impacts in the existing environmental checklist. Based on the original DNS and 
the updated information provided in this addendum, we have determined that a new 
threshold determination is not warranted. There is no comment period associated with this 
SEPA addendum. 
 
Responsible Official:  Lisa Wood        
 

State of Washington 
DEPARTMENT OF FISH AND WILDLIFE 

Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 43200, Olympia, WA 98504-3200 • (360) 902-2200 • TDD (360) 902-2207 
Main Office Location:  Natural Resources Building, 1111 Washington Street SE, Olympia, WA 



Position/Title:  SEPA/NEPA Coordinator, WDFW Habitat Program, Protection Division 
 

Address: P.O. Box 43200, Olympia, WA 98504-3200 
 
If you have questions about this action, contact Lisa Wood at the address above, 
SEPADesk2@dfw.wa.gov, phone (360) 902-2260, or fax (360) 902-2946. 
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